Minutes from the meeting of NOVEMBER 9, 2016 — Super Neighborhood 17

l. Call to Order at 7:04 p.m. Quorum was established.

Il. Speaker: Richard Long, U.S. Army Corp. of Engineers (USACE)

Mr. Long gave a very informative presentation regarding the Addicks and Barker Dams
and Reservoirs: “Past, Present and Future.” Mr. Long also gave a short history of the
USACE. During the presentation, Mr. Long gave an overview of the history of the dams,
how they operate and what is being done to improve them.

M. Government Announcements:

No government representatives were present.

METRO's representative, Marguerite Dunlap, was present and noted that METRO is
doing their part to keep the air clean by using electric buses. There will be an event at
the end of November to launch the use of these buses.

V. Old Business:
A. The Minutes from October were approved.
B. Committee Reports:

Security: J. Lozano — stated that all types of crime has increased throughout District 19
and 20 (HPD districts, council districts F and G).

Homeless: J. O’Connor — noted that Mayor Turner has indicated he is not interested in
making panhandlers an issue, so that problem is increasing.

No other committee reports were available.

V. New Business:



C. Yeglin, the Shadowlake SN representative, noted that West Park will not be made into
four lanes. The project has been moved to 2020 because the City of Houston does not
have the money to fund widening the street.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm. Next meeting is January 11, 2017.



